
    

The Four Way Test
Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and
BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all
concerned?
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This Week's Program
Program for July 23, 2015

Presenter: Janet Panncoast, Trial Attorney with Zurich
North America

Program:  Her expiernces while in South America on
Rotoplast mission

Rotaplast International is a non-profit, 501(c)(3)
humanitarian organization providing free reconstructive
operations and treatment for children in need worldwide.
We provide long-term solutions by funding and

mentoring local physicians; launching public education projects; and advancing
research. Through collaborative programs throughout the world, Rotaplast
efforts expand far beyond surgical intervention and help foster international
goodwill, peace and understanding.

The goal of Rotaplast International is to eliminate the incidence of untreated
cleft lips and palates in children worldwide by the year 2025. Rotaplast will
employ the following strategies to reach this goal:

Facilitate medical missions to provide surgical intervention for children who are
not able to receive treatment or who are in need of more complicated medical
procedures than can be provided by local physicians.

Counsel families about ways of reducing the incidence cleft palate anomalies
through diet, vitamin supplementation, and life style changes.

Collaborate with local health professionals on follow-up care and on
development of comprehensive cleft palate programs where feasible.

Learn about the incidence and causes of cleft lip and palate anomalies, including
both genetic and environmental factors.

Educate local physicians and specialists by urging them to work with our teams
to broaden their skills in treating cleft anomalies.

Foster international goodwill and fellowship by working with Rotarians as well as
with health officials in host countries.

Scribes
07-23-15 Susan Johnson   07-30-15:  Jim Paxton    08-06-15: Debbie
Mitsch

http://GreenValleyRotary.org/


Birthdays
Mike Peterson 
August 04

Caroline A. Orzes 
August 09

Darcy A. Dougherty 
August 21

Wedding
Anniversaries

Events
July 2015
07/23 -  Meeting Program: Janet
Pancoast Rotaplast
07/30 -  Club Assembly 5th
Thursday or Cheif Judge
August 2015
08/06 -  Program: Easter Seals;
born from Rotary!
08/13 -  Meeting Program:
Shelley Berkley, Provost Touro
08/20 -  Program: Tony Brace,
Autrhor, Speaker, Coach

Rotary Club Green Valley meets
7:00 a.m. Thursdays at Wild
Horse Golf Club

 

Mitsch

Rotary Roundup

July 23, 2015
By:  Bob Hulshouser and Jim Paxton

The weekly meeting of Rotary Club of Green Valley (RCGV) was called to order
by President Duane Frizell at 7:15 a.m.,  following a few minutes of fellowship
among Rotarians and guests.  George Baggott then led the club in the Pledge of
Allegiance. 

President Duane asked that the members share a moment of silence and
introspection. He then invited Susan Johnson to describe a “Rotary Moment”
that she wished to share.  Susan began by saying that she has enjoyed many
Rotary moments, but one of the most memorable is   her participation in the
constructing of the Rotary International float for the annual Rose Parade in
Pasadena, California last winter.  She was amazed by the enormity and
complexity of this task and the wonderful camaraderie that grew among all
participating Rotarians and their families.  Susan encouraged us all to volunteer
for this great Rotary event in the future. 

Immediate Past President Jack Ewing was called upon to introduce our visiting
Rotarians and guests including Roxanne Unverrick, guest speaker from the
Nevada Office of Veterans Services; Tom George, Nevada Office of Veterans
Services; Missy Day, guest;  Elaine Jenks, guest and former Rotarian; Jason
Duhon, prospective member; Greg Bruce, prospective member; and Julia
Zhang, prospective member.
President Duane then opened the meeting for announcements.

Darcy Dougherty introduced her guest, Missy Day. 
Bob Hulshouser announced that Edna Martinez, a 2015 graduate of
Silverado High School, was recently nominated by RCGV for consideration
as a District 5300 scholarship candidate.  Edna is the immediate past
president of her school’s Interact Club and the senior class valedictorian. 
Darcy discussed the status of our annual Fund Raising Gala.  She then
asked our four  fundraising team captains to draw the names of their team
members from a hat. With the exception of the Gala Committee members
and the club president, all members of the club will be team participants
and friendly competitors as they seek sponsors and donors for the Gala. 
The teams will compete for auction items secured, sponsorships, and
tickets sold.  Everybody has an opportunity to help in making the “Be a Gift
to The World Gala” a great success. Team captains and their teams are
listed at the end of this bulletin.

Past District Governor Larry Skaggs had a wonderful time with our weekly
“Happy Dollars” collection, followed by some interesting and humorous trivia
questions for the month of July.  We were treated to a history of the American
hot dog, as a tribute t o National Hot Dog Month, celebrated in July.  Did you
know that Mickey Mouse was the first celebrity to say “hot dog” on screen?

Program Chair Gerry Holinski introduced our
guest speaker, Mrs. Roxanne Unverrich, Nevada
Office of Veterans Services.  Mrs. Unverrich
discussed the many programs and services
available to military veterans in the State of
Nevada.  She emphasized a new program
designed to provide legal aid for low income
veterans, and she spoke of property tax
exemptions that are available to veterans who
meet certain requirements.  Mrs. Unverrich

 



provided all in attendance with booklets
containing a plethora of information and points of
contact for veterans and their spouses.  

Following an informative program, the weekly raffle drawing was held. The pot
continues to grow!  Bob Hulshouser's raffle ticket was drawn, and he led the
club in the recitation of The Four Way Test.  The meeting was adjourned at
about 8:20 AM.

Guests
Roxanne Unverrich -  speaker
Tom George - assisting speaker
Missy Day
Elaine Jenks
Greg Bruce - Prospective Member
Juliya Zhang - Prospective Member
Jason Duhon - Prospective Member

Visiting Rotarians
No Visiting Rotarians
 


